
concemred that the code would be the lowest common denominator approach to the issues. The
document was flot a code but only loose guidelines companies could adopt for their use at the
recommendation of the Retail Council (the business side's leader). It lacked reference to ILO
standards, did flot address monitoring, and the freedom of association clause was weak. During
the final meeting of the working group (March 2000) the content of the association clause was
further debated wîthout any resuit. The Retail Council and the manufacturers indicated they
intended to present their own codes and that they would be, in part, a product of the process that
had taken place in the CPET. There would be further collaboration in codes' development
without a provision for monitoring that would involve NGOs and labour.

While academics tend to blame the break down of these and other initiatives on the
government's unresponsiveness to bottom-up approaches, the NGO assessment of what went
wrong with CPET is surprisingly state-centric. The ETAG complained that the govermnent did
not corne through with needed funding and was not willing to pressure associations and
cOmpanies on support of ItO core labour rights. ETAG pomnted out that it was the lirnits imposed
by Chinese sovereignty that made Canadian companies (which import one third of ail clothing by


